	
SHARON SANITARY AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES
September 27, 2022 @ 5:15 pm
Sharon City Council Chambers or Teleconference Meeting

Pledge of Allegiance

ATTENDEES
Sharon Sanitary Board Members
Francis P. Connelly, Chairman
David George, Vice Chairman-phoned in only for Executive Session which was at the beginning of the meeting 
David Stabile, Secretary
Edward Winslow-stayed only for Executive Session which was done at the beginning of the meeting
Robert Lucas

SHARON SANITARY AUTHORITY EMPLOYEES
Todd Carenbauer, Authority Manager
Jason Tomko, Finance 
Mickie Gligor, Billing Clerk

ALSO, IN ATTENDANCE
Burt DeVries- Upper Shenango-phoned in


ABSENT
William Madden, Solicitor

I. Approval of Minutes of June 28, 2022
[bookmark: _Hlk115168442]Motion to approve the Minutes from June 28, 2022
Motion: David Stabile
Seconded: Robert Lucas
Approved Unanimously: 3-0

II. Public Comments for Agenda Items Only - none

III. Chairman’s Report – Frank Connelly
a) Mentioned that he had heard from several people that the odor control seemed to be working better

IV. Finance Report – Jason Tomko
a) Status of Accounts - Reported that terminations of water accounts were performed on September 14, 2022. Sixteen residential accounts were terminated and of that amount 8 customers remain inactive from that termination. Twenty-six total residents have been without water since August 2020. The next round of terminations will be October 15, 2022, which will focus on Industrial and Commercial properties. 
1. We received the money from the litigation in full from Upper Shenango and we gave  
     them their total portion of the litigation which totaled $742,000. 
           

b)  2023 MMO Payment – The minimum amount that is to be contributed to the pension  
      plan must be voted on by the Sanitary Authority Board. Next year the amount will be   
      increasing by $25,000 which will be a total of $148,873. 
      Motion to accept the $25,000 increase in the MMO payment
      Motion: David Stabile
       Seconded: Robert Lucas
       Approved Unanimously: 3-0


V. Manager’s Report – Mr. Todd Carenbauer

a) Status of Treatment Plant – The plant will have major expenses this year and we will probably be over budget. One of the pumps cost over $18,000 and a couple of projects will have to wait until next year. 



b) Status of Collection System – The collection system is operating well. For the Jefferson Avenue project, Utility Contracting would like to have a preconstruction meeting next week and it will need to be scheduled. Once they receive all the parts it probably will be able to be completed in a couple of weeks. 


VI. Old Business - none


VII. New Business – Frank Connelly said that he spoke with Burt DeVries this morning and he said that they don’t have a representative for their Board from our Committee. They have their meetings the fourth Monday every other month. It was decided to table this until our October meeting to discuss who could represent us at the Upper Shenango meetings.


VIII. Executive Session – Contract Negotiations, Litigation


IX. Public comments - none


X. Motion to Adjourn 
Motion: David Stabile
Seconded: Robert Lucas
Approved Unanimously: 3-0



